

Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Meeting Minutes - Sunday 14July2024

*** NOTES: Text Jim Rendahl at 612-202-4607 if you plan on joining us at Tomah on July 27 for our Annual Luncheon.

And remember to register for the August PCRC Rally by July 31 to receive your 2024 rally shirt.

- *** Jim Rendahl sent invitations to join the meeting using Zoom. If you are interested in participating in our Zoom Meetings send your email address to "jimi.superx@gmail.com" so he can include/invite you to join our next meeting. You only need to send your email address to Jim once and he will include you in future Zoom Meeting Invitations. ***
- Jim Rendahl called the meeting to order at 1PM at the Shed.
- Membership Report Chuck Barsness Your Pioneer Chapter Riders Club (PCRC) Membership Dues can be paid anytime now. Our membership runs from Jan 1st through Dec 31st each year and costs \$25. The Membership Gift for 2024 is a PCRC Universal Socket 1/4"-3/4" (7mm-19mm). The Universal Socket will be mailed to all that pay their 2024 dues. Thanks to several that have already renewed their PCRC Membership. The 2024 Membership Gift has been sent to all that have paid their dues. So, if you haven't received it, we haven't received your 2024 dues.
- Treasurer's Report Doug Bruns Your \$25 2024 dues can be paid any time now! You can go online to join or renew your membership at "ehridersclub.com" and use PayPal to pay your dues. Or you can make a check out to the "Pioneer Chapter Riders Club" for \$25 and send it to Doug Bruns, PCRC Treasurer, 19219 Estate Ave, Farmington MN 55024.
- The Silver Anniversary celebration in Belle Plaine, July 18-20. Hosted by the Excelsior Henderson Rider's Club. Word has it that old friends will be rolling in from far and wide. See additional note from Waz below.
- The Annual Luncheon Ride has been set for July 27th. We will meet at 12 noon at the Break Room Sports Bar, 1123 Superior Ave, Tomah WI 54660, 608-372-2711. The lunch will be paid for by PCRC for all members on record. A group of us will be leaving the Shed in Farmington at 8:00am. If you are planning to ride with us or just meet us there, PLEASE CONTACT Jim Rendahl via text message at 612-202-4607. Looking forward to seeing you there!

- The 25th Annual PCRC Rally dates are 21-25 Aug 2024. We will be returning to the Country Lodge Inn in Harmony MN for our Rally. Nancy is the contact at 507-886-2515. The dates have been confirmed with Nancy. Call her now to reserve your room. Be sure to mention that you are with the PCRC group for special pricing. **So do NOT book online if you want the discount.** The room rate is \$99, cash. There is an additional service charge for credit card payment.

Same as last year, the rally fee will be \$30 to cover the cost of the rally shirts. The PCRC will cover the cost of the meals - Thursday evening pizza at the motel, Friday evening a catered dinner as in the past at the motel, and Saturday dinner at the Branding Iron in Preston. NOTE: One proviso is that you need to be a member of the Pioneer Chapter Riders Club to participate in the Rally. Ride Routes for Thursday, Friday, and Saturday will be set up. **To receive your rally shirt, you must register by July 31**st.

- We currently have 7 Super Xs at the Shed, with one in for service. If you need anything let us know.

Jim Rendahl
PCRC Secretary 612-202-4607
jimi.superx@gmail.com

Dan Muller
PCRC Director 612-207-1175
dmuller@dickssanitation.com

*** From Waz and the XH Riders Club ***

Hey all - welcome to 2024! As every new year will do, 2024 brings promise, anticipation and hope. But, to us owners and/or fans of the second generation Excelsior Henderson motorcycles, it also brings us our Silver Anniversary. Hard to believe that it's already been 25 years of these timeless machines. Certainly worthy of a celebration and celebrate we will! Our Silver Anniversary celebration will be held at the birthday place of these bikes: Belle Paine, MN over the third weekend in July. Please make plans to attend for the weekend or simply for a few hours to catch up with longtime friends or join us for a ride. Home base for the Silver Anniversary Celebration has been established as The Home Town Inn and Suites in Belle Plaine. We've got a block of 10 rooms for Thursday, Friday and Saturday July 18, 19 and 20th. Of course you can come earlier if you'd like. 952-873-6017 The block is under Excelsior Henderson Rider's Club. Book your vacation time as well as your room reservation now.